
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 50 OF THE 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) 
 

For consideration by the Council 
of the City of Vaughan 
on December 12, 2023 

 

 
 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 1:02 p.m. on November 29, 2023. 
 
Present: 
 
Council Member In-Person Electronic 

Participation 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate, Chair X  
Steven Del Duca, Mayor X  
Regional Councillor Linda Jackson, Deputy Mayor X  
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri X  
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati X  
Regional Councillor Mario G. Racco X  
Councillor Adriano Volpentesta X  
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca X  
Councillor Chris Ainsworth X  
Councillor Gila Martow X  

 

The following items were dealt with: 

 

1. AUTOMATED SPEED ENFORCEMENT (ASE) IMPLEMENTATION 
PLAN 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the 
Deputy City Manager, Public Works dated November 29, 2023, 
be approved; and 

 
2) That the presentation by Peter Pilateris, Director, 

Transportation and Fleet Management Services, and Brenda 
Bisceglia, Manager, Mobility Management/MoveSmart, and C1, 
presentation material titled “Automated Speed Enforcement 
(ASE) Implementation Plan” be received. 
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Recommendations 

1. That use of Automated Speed Enforcement in the City of Vaughan 
be adopted through an Administrative Monetary Penalty System, 
and that all necessary By-laws be brought forward to give effect to 
this recommendation; 

2. That the Deputy City Manager of Public Works be authorized to 
execute any agreement or document, in a form satisfactory to Legal 
Services, required to implement or administer the Automated 
Speed Enforcement program within the City of Vaughan that falls 
outside of the scope of the Corporate Procurement Policy 15.C.03; 

3. That the proposed Community Safety Zone Policy be approved as 
outlined in Attachment 1; 

4. That the By-laws be enacted to amend Traffic Bylaw 284-94, as 
amended, authorizing one hundred and four (104) Community 
Safety Zones under the proposed Community Safety Zone Policy 
as outlined in Attachment 2; 

5. That staff be authorized to administer the proposed Community 
Safety Zone Policy, and to establish Automated Speed 
Enforcement locations; 

6. That staff be authorized to proceed with a Single Source 
Procurement with the identified Supplier, GTechna, for the works 
required to integrate Automated Speed Enforcement with the By-
law & Compliance, Licensing & Permit Services existing case 
management system as required; 

7. That approval be delegated to the Deputy City Manager, 
Community Services to further increase the single source contract 
value for #SSA22-040 Online Permit System to Allow Issuance of 
Visitor, Construction, and Resident Parking Permits (supplier - 
GTechna) if required, subject to approved funding being available; 

8. That a robust communication plan be developed regarding the use 
of Automated Speed Enforcement within the City of Vaughan; and 

9. That the City Clerk forward a copy of this report to the Regional 
Municipality of York (York Region), York Region’s local 
municipalities, York Regional Police, York Region District School 
Board, York Region Catholic School Board, Metrolinx, the Ministry 
of Transportation Ontario, and the Ministry of the Attorney General. 
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2. RETURNING OFFICER’S REPORT 2022 MUNICIPAL ELECTION 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendation contained in the report of the 
Deputy City Manager, Legal and Administrative services & City 
Solicitor, dated November 29, 2023, be approved; and 

2) That the presentation by Todd Coles, City Clerk/Returning 
Officer and C2, memorandum from the City Clerk/Returning 
Officer, dated November 28, 2023, be received. 

Recommendation 

1. That this report be received for information. 

 

3. ELECTIONS VAUGHAN ROADMAP 2030 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the 
Deputy City Manager, Legal and Administrative services & City 
Solicitor, dated November 29, 2023, be approved; 

2) That the presentation by Todd Coles, City Clerk and C3, 
presentation material titled “Elections Vaughan Roadmap 
2030”, be received; and 

3) That the comments from Tony Di Battista, Deerchase Circle 
Woodbridge, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. That Council authorize internet voting as an alternate voting 
method for elections in the City of Vaughan; and 

2. That the City Clerk report to a future Committee of the Whole, prior 
to the next election, on alternatives for internet voter verification. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Councillor Marilyn Iafrate, Chair 


